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Harvey Armstrong
Half term birthday – Millie Bentham 
	Friday 22nd May 2020
Our VALUE this month is 

Tolerance

	Wider opening -1st June 2020

We have been working really hard to prepare the school for the proposed wider opening on 1st June 2020.

We will be issuing a newsletter during half term on Friday 29th May.

 In that newsletter we will update you with the wider opening arrangements once we know the final government intentions.
In the meantime, have a great half term!


	Getting in touch with your friends

Reading your responses from the parental questionnaire that we asked you to complete last week, getting in touch with us and your friends seems to be a priority.

Over the last couple of weeks I have been looking into this to see what options we could introduce.

We are advised not to use Zoom as a school based initiative to promote social interaction. If we use anything, then it has to be Microsoft Teams. One of the issues with that is that you can only have up to 9 people in view at any one time. 
In addition to this, we have to ensure that anything that we promote as a school is accessible to everyone. There are several pupils in our school who would not be able to take part because of the safeguarding agenda. 
So unfortunately, this means that we cannot initiate either Zoom or Teams interactive communications with either groups, classes or the school as a whole. The only exception to this might be to say goodbye to Mrs Godfrey as a one off televised event which you can listen to and watch. We also need to consider how we are going to say goodbye to our year 6 leavers.
In the interim, there is absolutely nothing to stop any of you setting up Zoom meetings with each other. You can chat with each other, do your learning together and have fun together. 
School can help with this by putting you in touch with each other. I have included a form at the end of this newsletter for you to complete. We would need a parent’s name and email address and your child’s name. We would then need you to list the children that you would like to hook up with. By giving this information you would be agreeing to it be give your information to other families on your list of chosen contacts. We would then make the contacts and ask parents to agree to give their information to you. 

If you complete the form and return it to Mrs Appleby at office@beenham.w-berks.sch.uk then we can action this in the first week after half term.

We have considered teachers being able to have routine one to one calls with you during the week by phone but this isn’t practical and would be very time consuming. However, I will talk to teachers, to see if it is possible for them all to do a video welcome on the website each week. Mrs Godfrey is already providing this for Mai Class. I will also pledge to do a weekly assembly/briefing each week after half term.
I hope this helps.

Mrs Butcher



	Do you need more resources for home learning?

Last call for teaching resources.
If you need more resources for home learning and have not yet placed your orders then please email Mrs Sharp at finance@beenham.w-berks.sch.uk.

In terms of reading books, we will be directing you to websites where you can read free e-books. This is the easiest for us all to manage.
Sue Butcher

COLLECTING YOUR RESOURCES
I will let you know the arrangements for collecting your resources in next Friday’s newsletter.
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Mai Class

Robert Grace: What an awesome experience it has been for Robert, this week, watching his new chicks hatch. Thanks for all the amazing photos, videos and writing.
Grace Clarke: Grace is an enthusiastic and talented mathematician. Well done Grace for always completing your maths work brilliantly and having fun beating your family when playing maths games.
Torak Class
George Tobin: George has worked so incredibility hard and has taken such responsibility for his learning. His persuasive letter was so inspiring and showed true passion for the protection of orangutans.

Adam Horbacz-Khan: Adam has gone above and beyond in maths this week. Not only did he show his understanding if different types of angles, he made a range of shapes that included the angles.

Mosi Class

Tilly New: Tilly has also been productive over the last few weeks and has been working hard at growing things and being creative with her time. She has worked especially hard on her maths and I was so pleased to see her excellent efforts with some very tricky maths this week. Well done Tilly for your amazing maths work on area and fractions, you are a maths superstar!

Harry Clarke: Harry has been a superstar this half term and has consistently given the maximum amount of effort to every piece of work. At the end of last week Harry decided to make his Anderson shelter out of cake and designed a wonderful cake before baking it and sharing it with his family. He was so creative in his plans and worked hard to bring his design to life. He has continued to bake and cook, helping out with meals whenever he can which is fantastic to hear.  Well done Harry for being so creative, helpful and kind. 
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	Mai Class information
Happy holidays Mai Class. 

Congratulations to you all for getting to half term with such energy and enthusiasm.

 I look forward to more amazing learning next term.
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	Torak Class information

Well done Torak class for another fantastic week of home learning. 

In maths, the children have been learning about different types of angles including, acute, right and obtuse angles. They showed their understanding by creating a range of angles using lollipop sticks.
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Our text this half term, ‘The Journey Home’ has inspired some wonderful cross-curricular learning. I am extremely impressed with the children’s persuasive letters to adopt an animal from the WWF. All the letters were fantastic, including all the skills Torak class have learnt about persuasive language and letter writing. Some examples are, ‘Just like us humans, orangutans form strong bonds with their mothers … There is still hope for the orangutans but their future rests with us.’

 ’Now we are taking their homes away and using bamboo for materials … so it would make me happy if you could adopt a panda and save it’s life.’

It has been difficult to choose just one animal to adopt as all the letters were wonderful. However, after much consideration, the letter chosen was written by George Tobin. Well done to all Torak class for writing such thought-provoking letters and congratulations to George, who will be adopting an orangutan on behalf of Torak class.
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REGULAR UPDATES




You have all worked so hard this half term and I can see the amazing progress you are making. Well done children and parents 😊
Have a lovely half term. Have lots of fun and rest, ready for some more exciting learning next term.

Mrs Cannings

	Mosi Class information

Mosi Class
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Its hard to believe that we are already half way through the summer term and are fast approaching the long summer holidays. Everyone has been working so hard over the course of the term and I have been amazed, thrilled and so proud of all of your efforts. This week in Mosi class we have continued planning and writing our short stories ‘Journey of an Evacuee’ based on a scene from Letters from the Lighthouse by Emma Carroll. We thought carefully about the impact of sentence structure and language choices and have been challenging ourselves to engage the reader through these deliberate choices. I am looking forward to seeing the finished pieces. 
This term has been a strange one in lots of ways but it has also been a fantastic opportunity to see you all spending time developing practical skills, being creative and having time to do the things that you wouldn’t usually have time for. Here are just a few of the ways in which you have kept yourselves active this week. Well done everyone and have a wonderful half term.  Mrs Russell
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	Team points
Red

1788
Blue

1742
Yellow

2022
Green

1822
The team point calculations also include those sent to me by parents for chores completed at home.
Well done everyone!


	Beenham In Bloom 2020

[image: image34.jpg]


Let’s get Beenham’s front gardens blooming!
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In this strange new world, it is time to start planting your

baskets and tubs by sowing seeds or buying plants online
Once again The Six Bells’ Trophy will be awarded for the best hanging basket or tub of flowers in the village; displayed in your front garden for all to see.

Judging will take place during the last week of July.
To enter please email Pat Owen patowen0@hotmail.com by Friday 18th July


	Beenham Scarecrow Festival 2020

 Well what a difference a month makes!
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Beenham Village Events has decided to cancel the Fayre for this year.  It was to have been on June 27th.  BUT we will still hold our annual Scarecrow competition. 

 Beenham is (or will be when we come out of isolation) celebrating 100 years of the Club and the WI, so we have decided the theme for this year’s Scarecrow Festival is “Famous people of the last 100 years”.
They could be from Beenham or from somewhere else, and they can also be fictional characters from comics, books or films of the last 100 years, so there is a huge number to choose from - just let your imagination go!

If you would like to take part in the Scarecrow Festival, all you need to do is to make your scarecrow, on the theme of Famous people of the last 100 years, and ensure it is able to survive life outside for at least a week or so.  Then display it in your front garden by the 1st June in time for the judging which will take place over the following few days.
ALTHOUGH STRAW IS LOVELY TO MAKE YOUR SCARECROWS LOOK AUTHENTIC, WE’VE DECIDED THAT THIS WILL NOT BE A JUDGING POINT THIS YEAR. SO USE WHATEVER IS TO HAND TO MAKE YOUR SCARECROW!
 
This could be an ideal project to carry out with the children and we very much look forward to spotting them around the village.
 If you plan to make a scarecrow and would like it to be included in the judging for the John Thurley Cup, please email me your name and address, with “scarecrow” in the subject box, by 1st June.
 It would be helpful if you could also email a photo of your scarecrow once it is in position. And please don’t send your entry via Facebook!! Thank you!
 

 

As last year we hope to award a 1st, 2nd and 3rd prize and the winners will be announced at a grand celebration picnic on the Rec at some point in the future when we return to normality, we WILL all meet again, so watch this space!
 

Lesley McEwen lesleymcewen@btinternet.com 
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Beenham Primary School on TWITTER
Find us by searching for @BeenhamPrimary



	MAKING CONTACT WITH SCHOOL STAFF
If you have an issue that you would like to discuss with any member of the school staff and you wish to make an appointment to see them, then please email them direct. We do encourage face to face contact whenever possible as we genuinely believe it is the best way to resolve any concern that you may have. Email addresses are as follows:
School Office:  office@beenham.w-berks.sch.uk
Mrs Godfrey: jgodfrey@beenham.w-berks.sch.uk 
Mrs Cannings: lcannings@beenham.w-berks.sch.uk
Mrs Russell  erussell@beenham.w-berks.sch.uk
Mrs Butcher: headteacher@beenham.w-berks.sch.uk


	Keep in touch with the school governors by visiting their website regularly. Follow the direct link below.
Beenham School Governor website

	NEWSLETTER COMMENTS
If you would like to comment or respond to any of the items in this newsletter then please email office@beenham.w-berks.sch.uk or fill in the slip below.
Name(s)__________________________________
Parent/pupil comment:

Signed:_______________________________Parent/guardian/pupil
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